
 

 

397 Westgreen Ln., Westerville, Ohio 43082 ● 614.523-4180 ● 614.523.4187 fax ● rjordan@jordanassoc.com 
 

June 1, 2022 

 

Via Electronic Filing 

 

Ms. Tanowa Troupe, Secretary 

The Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 

180 East Broad Street 

Columbus, Ohio 43215-3793 

 

Re: In the Matter of the Commission’s Investigation into Intrastate Carrier Access 

Reform Pursuant to Sub. S.B. 162, Case No. 10-2387-TP-COI, Wabash Mutual 

Telephone Company. 

 

Dear Ms. Troupe: 

 

This letter of compliance is filed on behalf of Wabash Mutual Telephone Company 

(“Company”) in response to the Commission’s Entry dated May 18, 2022, in the above 

referenced case. 

 

Company‘s Tariff PUCO No. 1 states that its intrastate switched access rates for Originating Toll 

Free Only Access Service, Toll Free Database Access Service Queries and Terminating Access 

Service are as shown in NECA Tariff F.C.C. No. 5, Section 17. The Toll Free rate mirroring was 

established in PUCO Case No. 21-0710-TP-ATA (Docket No. 90-5044-TP-TRF), effective July 

1, 2021. 

 

Company confirms that its intrastate Toll Free rates will mirror the interstate rate reductions 

required by the F.C.C. Report and Order in WC Docket No. 18-156, In re 8YY Access Charge 

Reform, which are being filed with the F.C.C. by NECA to be effective July 1, 2022. No 

additional changes are necessary to Company’s intrastate access tariff to remain compliant with 

Case No. 10-2387-TP-COI. 

 

Please contact me if you have any questions. I can be reached at 614-523-4180 or via email at 

rjordan@jordanassoc.com. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ Richard W. Jordan 

 

Richard W. Jordan 

Consultant to Wabash Mutual Telephone Company 

 

Cc:  Michael Boley, Wabash Mutual Telephone Company 
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